
Principal News: 
 

In the SpotLight is a regular newsletter to brief parents, carers and the wider community on key school news and messages. 

 

General News  Welcome back; I hope you all had a restful and happy Easter break. It seems a while ago now and the new term has 

started well.  Pupils have generally come back very positively. I am hoping to be able to open the field very soon during social time; I 

know the children loves the space this provides.  Mr Davies will be buying some footballs for each year group so they can play 

together during their social times.   

 

Too many pupils are not bringing the correct equipment to school. Here is the list of the equipment they need to have with them 

each day .  

In the very near future, year 10s will be running a daily pop up stationery shop for pupils to purchase essential forgotten items. 

Please check Edulink for notification of when this is starting. Items will be sold at cost. 
 

Uniform – standards of uniform are still not where I would like it to be and tutors work hard to ensure pupils start their day in the 

correct uniform. This is the link to the Uniform Policy  should you need to check what is and what is not allowed.  During the next few 

weeks, I will be asking parents to complete a short survey to gather your views on our uniform. I want to use half term six to provide 

clarity around uniform and consequences for not wearing uniform so everyone is clear come September.  

Rewards – it has been my pleasure to start this new term issuing rewards for pupils’ achievements from the end of last term.  Year 8 

have had a non uniform day today to say well done for their excellent attendance last term.  Twenty pupils enjoyed a pizza lunch 

together last week to say well done on maintaining zero behaviour points as well as being the highest merit winners.  Plus, I have 

awarded thirteen pupils a superstar badge for achieving an average attitude to learning grade of 1 in all subjects in their last data 

capture.  Very impressive.  Well done everyone! 

Events – last week, the local PCSO visited our year 7s to talk to them about the impact of sharing information and pictures on social 

media. Pupils listened well to important messages around keeping themselves safe on social media.  Please do look back over my 

recent In the Spotlight editions to understand how you can support your children in maintaining safe habits on their social media 

accounts.  Secondly, we are delighted to be able to work with Severn Arts project on a creative cultural textiles project. Pupils are 

designing fashion with a multi–cultural theme. I am looking forward to the fashion show later in the year.   

Exams – well done to year 7 and 8 pupils who are now nearing the end of their year exams. Pupils have conducted themselves very 

well and taken the whole experience seriously.  I have been impressed with their conduct and look forward to seeing the outcomes 

of this exam period. Likewise, year 11 public exams are drawing nearer.  All non examination components are complete with the art 

exam coming to an end this week.  It is important year 11 pupils are working hard on their own revision plan. They must seek 

support from tutors if they need to over the forthcoming weeks. Parents of year 11s, please ensure you have read the recent 

documents on Edulink about exams and leavers events.   

NEU Strike Days – thank you for your support with the recent national strike day.  As previously 

notified, we are NOT closing on Tuesday 2nd May  - the final day of planned national strikes.   

Don’t forget Monday 1st May is a bank holiday and school is closed.  Have an enjoyable long 

weekend.  Let’s hope the sun shines. 
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Pens (blue or black and red) Pencils H and HB Reading Book 

Pencil sharpener 300mm ruler Eraser 

Calculator (scientific for GCSE) Coloured pencils Fine felt tip pens 

Protractor Pair of compasses Highlighter pens 

https://www.tenburyhighormistonacademy.co.uk/your-tenbury/uniform/



